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Dear Friends and Family,








May, 2006
           I started writing this newsletter several weeks ago, but haven’t finished it until now because my plans have been changing almost daily.
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           After getting my Private Pilot’s License in Maine last December, I spent a few weeks at home, then headed to Venezuela in mid-January with the intention of training there for the next five months or so.  During the first two months in Venezuela, I spent most of my waking hours translating for the International Rescue and Relief team as they went about their various training experiences and relief missions. These included several trips to remote villages via plane, canoe, jeep, and yes, a ton of walking. They also had me go on expeditions to Angel Falls and Mt. Roraima, which I thoroughly enjoyed. When not off on excursions to villages or hikes to waterfalls on weekends, we also spent time in jungle medicine and rescue training.  My time spent with the IRR team went fast, and before I knew it, all except for one student were heading back to the US. Before they left however, Dr. Mike Duehrssen asked if I would be interested in flying for the IRR team when it is mobilized on a worldwide level! We discussed some of the responsibilities involved, including my need to be properly educated. Part of the vision for the rescue team being put together is to have all the members fully equipped to respond to any type of catastrophe anywhere in the world such as tsunamis, hurricanes, earthquakes, fires, etc. As a pilot for the team I will also need to be properly trained to meet these disasters as soon as possible. I look forward to working with them, and I’ll be letting you know more details as things are set in place. 
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          After the team left, I finally had the chance to get off the ground with my flight training in the mission plane, which I had come to Venezuela to receive. Bob Norton and I spent a few hours preparing for the next two or so months of flying we were anticipating. Little did we know that the next few weeks and months would be anything except what we were planning. As we took off that morning, Bob was quick to point out the techniques he was using and why. “This is exactly the way I learn best.” I thought to myself as he directed me to the approach for a stretch of grass he claimed to be the runway. A few seconds before touchdown he took the controls, explaining that he would teach me how to land on it after we had practiced a bit more. I was glad he was in control now anyhow because I STILL couldn’t see any more than a little dirt path where we were about to land! We picked up a pastor, barely squeezing him in with the supplies and patient we had already picked up earlier that day. [image: image6.jpg]


Once again I was glad to have Bob take off, because even on the ground it was hard to tell where the runway was! As we took off, the plane felt a little sluggish, but I figured it was because of the extra weight we had picked up. But the look on Bob’s face said otherwise. I followed his glance to the RPM indicator. We were losing power! He fiddled with something and it came back. After takeoff, the plane seemed fine again. 
          The next morning we tried cleaning the plugs and a few other tricks he knew. In hopes that the problem had been resolved he had me run the plane up and start the takeoff. The plane was sluggish again, but this time he quickly pulled the power and we taxied back. We were losing power again. Later on that day he found that in addition to loss of power, it was also losing oil pressure. After a thorough investigation, Bob realized that the plane was no longer safe to fly. It must be grounded, and will stay that way until the engine is replaced! 
          I felt sad that my flight training in Venezuela was over, but the planes’ failure has far deeper implications. That little airplane was the only emergency service for dozens if not hundreds of extremely remote villages. The plane has made the difference between life and death for hundreds of people already, but now with the plane down . . . well, their choices become very hard. Please join me in prayer that God will provide an engine soon so these people can live and for those who are hurting now. 
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         Since the plane has broken down, Bob and his wife decided to return to the US for a few months to see what doors God will open for the plane to be fixed. With the plane down and Bob leaving, there was nothing left for me to do either, so now I’m back in the US as well. 
         These last few weeks have been full of plans that never seem to settle down, but I’ll share with you the goals behind the plans. Right now I’m working on my Instrument and Commercial flight ratings, as well as SCUBA training, which will help in preparation for deep water rescue training in the months to come. I’m also working with a team of flying doctors who fly down to Mexico a few days each month. 
         I am still looking for the most educational and cost effective way to finish my flight training, as I need to have at least 500 hours of flight time, and have accumulated only 90 hours so far.  The Sample family and Clyde Peters in Nebraska have offered to provide economical lodging and flight training.  However, I'll still need to find a way to get in many hundreds of flight hours, hopefully earning money while flying instead of spending!  So, if you have any ideas on how I can reach these goals, I would appreciate hearing from you. Actually, I’d enjoy hearing from you any how! Especially if there is something I can do to help. 
           As usual, funds are tight, but they have always arrived just when they’re needed most. In short, my goals right now are to finish my flight training as soon as possible, return to the mission field, and take every opportunity I can to learn skills necessary to serve wherever I’m needed.
           Thanks for your prayers and support!

In His service, 
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                                                 Daniel Adams
E-mail:  theweimartian@yahoo.com                                              Web site: www.AdamsAmigos.net
	Tax-deductible receipts are available for those who wish to partner with me as I continue my flight training.  Donations should be made out to:

Gospel Ministries International


P.O. Box 662


Hermitage, TN  37076
Include a separate note indicating the donation is for the Daniel Adams Fund.  Please do not write my name on the check.
	If you do not need a receipt, you may send your contributions to:


Daniel Adams


3060 Lawyer Dr.


Placerville, CA  95667
Questions?  Call 530-642-9441


